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Clergy Contact Numbers;     Rev Zoe Burton 01623 862818    Rev Philip Howson  07946206586

COFFEE MORNING:
There will be a Coffee Morning at Jonathan's -  Kirton Hall Farm , on Saturday March 2nd - 
10.30am.   
Entry -£2 - this includes tea, coffee and cake.
Cakes, White-Elephant, Bring and Buy, Raffle etc
The last draw of the 2018/19 100 Club will take place at this event.

CHILDREN'S SOCIETY DONATION:
The total sum raised collectively, for the Children's Society this Christmas, from the Carol-Singing 
and Christingle Service in Church, was £312.19.  Thank you as usual, for your generosity - It is 
always forthcoming and much appreciated! 

100 CLUB:
Attached to this newsletter, you will find a renewal form for the 100 club.  If you wish to renew your 
membership, please fill out this form, and return it, during March, with your payment, and the Data 
Protection forms, (see below) to Jonathan or Georgina. We need forms in by the end of March. 

DATA PROTECTION FORM:
You will also find Data Protection forms attached to the newsletter!   Please would each person 
buying 100 club tickets fill one in and return them with your 100 club form.  This is a requirement 
from the Government, which the Church Council is expected to implement.  In effect, once filled in, 
this form allows Church Clergy and Councillors, to know certain information about you, such as 
your address, telephone number etc!    We are sorry to ask this of you, but, as you will appreciate, 
we have to move with the times!

THANK-YOUS:
We would like to say a big 'THANK YOU' to all the people who work tirelessly behind the scenes, 
to ensure the smooth running of the Church in Kirton!  
Firstly, to Jonathan Price, the Churchwarden, who, not only carries out his many warden duties 
throughout the year, but also, helps keep the Churchyard in such good shape, together with 
Geoffrey Harwood
Geoff has toiled for years cutting the grass and keeping the Churchyard tidy, and we are very 
thankful for his dedication and commitment. Thank you Geoff!
Thank you to all members of the PCC, who carry out their individual roles, year in, year out, and 
thanks to those who clean the Church and who arrange the flowers.
Thank you to Anne Firth and Madeline Pawson, for making up the Christingle Oranges, and to 
June Nunn, for making the Advent Wreath.
A very big thank you to Bob Walters, who offers his electrical expertise.  It is Bob who keeps the 
Church illuminated, and who erected the Star on the tower at Christmas.  
Thank you to Pat Wright, who supplies a Christmas tree each year, to decorate the Church.
Thank you to all those who offer their homes for Fund-raising events throughout the year, and also, 
to all who support or help at these events.
And, last but not least, thank you to those who support us financially by buying 100 club tickets or 
by giving to our Promise Programme.  We appreciate your generosity!  We are very lucky in Kirton 
village, to have such a wonderful band of people who always volunteer their services, and are 
pleased to help the Church on so many different levels !       THANK YOU TO YOU ALL!




